

# COUNCIL ON AGING TOWN OF EAST BRIDGEWATER

www.eastbridge water ma.gov

#### 355 PLYMOUTH STREET

EAST BRIDGEWATER, MASSACHUSETTS 02333 Telephone: 508-378-1610 REC'D EB TOWN CLERK '23 JAN 4 AH11:39

COUNCIL MEMBERS

Dee Dee Rogers, Chair Mary Haines, Treasurer Katie Cavanagh, Secretary Robert Ringuette Rosemary Saccocia Susan Muir Joan Smith Helen Bomar Anne Marek

## **MINUTES**

Tuesday, February 1, 2022

Time: Called to order at 6:03

Present: Nancy Hill, Director; Dee Dee Rogers, Chair; Katie Cavanagh, Secretary; Mary Haines, Treasurer; Robert Ringette; Susan Muir; Anne Marek; Joan Smith; David Sheedy, Selectman.

Absent: Helen Bomar; Rosemary Saccocia

### REVIEW OF MINTUES OR PREVIOUS MEETING

A motion was made by Anne Marek to accept the minutes for January 11, 2022, and was seconded by Robert Ringette, all were in favor.

## TREASURER'S REPORT

Treasurer's report was made by Mary Haines. Motion to accept was made by Robert Ringette and was seconded by Joan Smith, all were in favor.

## **DIRECTOR'S REPORT**

Director Nancy Hill went over her report. High points include:

The staff at the COA completed the questionnaire portion of the town wide classification study, next will be phone interviews.

Everyone that applied to this year's Tax Work program has been placed. Two East Bridgewater residents were not able to participate in the program after being accepted.

Senior learning network is back to meeting every Tuesday people that have participated have really enjoyed the program.

On January 13, 2022 there was 65-70 people who participated in the booster clinic.

The COA staff had to step in a cook for the January 19<sup>th</sup> event <u>Come to the COA</u> <u>for a home cooked lunch!</u> When the volunteer chef needed to cancel. The event was still a success.

Please check the bulletin or website for additional activities and services available.

A motion was made to accept the Director's report by Joan Smith and seconded by Mary Haines, all were in favor.

#### SELECTMAN'S REPORT

Selectman, David Sheedy discussed we will have another home testing give away for 60 and over and it is scheduled for Saturday February 5<sup>th</sup>. Also, May 9<sup>th</sup> is the Annual Town Meeting and May 14<sup>th</sup> with be the Town Election.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Motion was made to accept the yearly schedule by Susan Muir and seconded by Mary Haines, all were in favor.

Motion was made to send a thank you letter to Cheri Wicks by Susan Muir and seconded by Anne Marek, all were in favor.

Motion was made to make Dee Dee Rogers a signatory so that she can co-sign for payroll for the COA by Anne Marek and seconded by Robert Ringette, all were in favor.

Motion was made by Robert Ringette to adjourn the meeting and seconded by Joan Smith, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 6:45pm.

The next meeting of the Board will be March 1, 2022 at 6:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Katie Cavanagh